
STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
INSURANCE  DEPARTM ENT 

 
 
 

Bulletin S-19 

September 30, 2022 
 

 
 To: ALL  INSURERS, HEALTH CARE CENTERS AND FRATERNAL 
   BENEFIT SOCIETIES LICENSED IN THE STATE OF CONNECTICUT 

 
 Re: RESCISSION OF INSURANCE DEPTARTMENT  BULLETIN S-18 

 
 

Please be advised that the Connecticut Insurance Department hereby rescinds Bulletin S-18 dated 
December 18, 2019, effective October 1, 2022.  Bulletin S-18 concerning value-added products and 
services has been codified by Public Act 22-106, effective October 1, 2022.  Public Act 22-106 can 
be found on the Connecticut Legislative website at: https://cga.ct.gov/ 
 
 
 
          

_____________________________________ 
        Andrew N. Mais  
        Insurance Commissioner 
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